Lieut. Claude M. Smith, Physical Training Officer, U. S. Navy CAA-WTS School, 1116 Indiana Street, Lawrence, Fansas.

Dear Lieutenant Smilth:

This will acknowledge your letter of Webruary 26 in which you request certain facilities for the V-5 Physical Training Program for the period of March 6 to March 27, 1944.

We are happy to cooperate in every way possible and have your program on our schedule as follows:

Basketball floor - room 200 Robinson Gymnasium

Builming Pool - Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday

Obstacle course

10:30 to 12:00 each morning. 5:00 to 6:30 each evening.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH